
Website:  www.bethlehemtc.org 
Email:  bethlehem@bethlehemtc.org

Building Hours:  
Monday – Thursday, 9am to 2:30pm

Office Hours:  
Monday – Thursday, 9am to 2:30pm

Our Vision…
“As a community of believers journeying with God together, we at 

Bethlehem are called to serve with love by growing a premier youth 
ministry; enlivening Christian discipleship through lifelong learning, care, 

and spiritual formation; fostering a vibrant and inspiring worship 
experience; utilizing our natural setting and location for faithful creation 
care and outdoor ministry; and opening our doors always to be a “campus 

at the crossroads” for the mission and ministry of Jesus Christ.”

Worship Times:

Sunday: 10 am Modern Worship including 
Communion with service Livestreamed on 
Facebook and YouTube
Parking Lot Communion: 11:00 am

SEPTEMBER 2021



Dear Bethlehem brothers and sisters,

September is often the time in the church and school year for truly new beginnings. With 
its many challenges, 2020 kept us from feeling that way. 2021 greets us with the mixed 
blessing of seeing a light at the end of a tunnel – a good light (John 8) – but with the 
cautious optimism we have come to embrace as somewhat normative. 

This September I want to fully embrace the optimism, and leave the “cautious” part to the 
end of our thoughts. We have a lot to be thankful for, now officially a year and a half into a 
journey of twists and turns – still seeking Christ together, still found always in the arms of 
God. Here are some of those thanksgivings:

• Bethlehem has opened its doors for weekly worship, life transitions and passages 
(weddings, baptisms and memorials), community programs (Drivers Education and 
soon the Baby Pantry and food kiosk) and will open up soon to large fellowship 
gatherings. Our Ice Cream Social September 12th will do just that (outside) as we 
invite the neighborhood to join us for new fall beginnings.

• Bethlehem has made a conscious choice to take the “good” (i.e. “silver lining”) 
from the past 18 months by installing new livestreaming equipment, allowing staff to 
spend less time (pre-)recording and emphasize the importance of gathering to 
worship in person, when possible for all. We have even made a conscious effort to 
support that technology with staff (more on that soon.)

• Bethlehem has placed an emphasis on self-care and renewal, and soon we will 
look for new ways to enhance our space and our sense of ministry (more soon on this 
as well!)

That last point of thanksgiving has me personally wanting to share how I believe it’s time, 
finally time, to begin revisiting our vision at Bethlehem. As I shared with you in August, my 
own renewal time emphasized a need for discernment overall and for re-imagining self 
and church. Keep on the lookout for further thoughts in October as we delve squarely into 
Stewardship and a process of renewed visioning together.

Finally, we do all of this with one eye on the future and one on the present. As I type this, 
we are adjusting Covid guidelines for the short term. Please check your email periodically 
for updates. Our bishop also encourages us (on page 8) to remember God’s saving 
image of the Ark. Please be safe and remember we are all in this together.

In peace,
Pr. Paul

“Again Jesus spoke to them, saying, ‘I am 
the light of the world. Whoever follows me 
will never walk in darkness but will have the 
light of life.’ “  – John 8:12



President’s Corner…

It is hard to believe that it is September already. Summer is over and fall is here. I am very 
thankful to the church council and the congregation as a whole for Pastor Paul’s renewal time. It 
is hard to put into prospect the strain that this pandemic has placed on all clergy and the faith 
based community. Clergy and congregations have had to adopt to new situations that at times 
can change daily. We are blessed to have him. Many of us have learned to telecommute, do 
telehealth and pastors to telepreach! 

As we move into the fall you will see things start to progress into a new sense of normalcy. As of 
this writing the pandemic is still looming over us and there has to be adjustments ongoing in our 
lives. Some we may want to do and others we may not. Having the best interest of Bethlehem 
and the community at large is a very important task. 

Fall is also the time of Stewardship. In light of the impact the pandemic has had I am thankful to 
you for your stewardship. Yes, we are behind on income but mostly on plate offerings. To those 
of you that are fulfilling a pledge and/or a regular offering, again THANK YOU! It is never too late 
to catch up.

I look forward to the fall season and activities that it brings. Bethlehem is a blessed community!

Mark McPherson
#################################################################################

God’s Work, Our Hands

Sept 12 will be a special day in the life of our church, so please join us if at all possible:

*Installation of council members for 2021-2022
*Dedication of Sacred Grounds on east side of building
*outdoor ice cream social after the service to which members of the 

surrounding area have been invited
*Start-up of BLC 24/7 Food Pantry..please consider bringing a staple food 

item in appreciation for the ice cream treat

Our thanks to Thrivent financial for the grant to sponsor our outreach to the community for 
the Ice cream social in addition to the Trapp family grant which allowed for the building of 
the pantry and will assist with providing food.













FINANCIAL NEWS

July income came in at $29,735 compared to budgeted income of $31,076 resulting in a 
shortage of income against budget of $1,341.  On the expense side we came in at $36,865 
compared to budgeted expense of $30,625 resulting in spending $6,240 more than 
budgeted.  The July budget anticipated income to exceed expense by $450…basically a 
breakeven month.  From a cash flow perspective expense exceeded income by $7,130.  
Primary drivers of this deficit were shortage of income, rental property tax payment and 
three payroll periods.   

Year to date income came in at $199,013 compared to a budget of $222,784 resulting in a 
shortage of income against budget of $23,771.  On the expense side we came in at 
$210,876 compared to a budget of $222,734 resulting in spending $11,858 under budget.  
The July budget anticipated income to exceed expense by $50…basically breakeven for the 
year.  From a cash flow perspective income of $199,013 is short of expense of $210,876 
leaving us behind (in the hole) $11,863 year to date.  Said another way…over the first seven 
months of this year BLC fell short of covering expenses by $11,863.

Choir news:

The choir hopes to continue singing one 
time per month on weekends when the 
majority of singers are in town.  If you are 
interested and have not already been 
contacted by Cindy Monroe, please leave 
her a voice or text message at 231 631-
0887 or send an email 
cmonroe@chartermi.net

The BLC community pantry has been the wish of a BLC 
member who chooses to remain anonymous. Through 
his gentle coaxing your current council decided that the 
time was right for BLC to have its own pantry due to its 
unique location. A sturdy cupboard has been purchased, 
assembled and placed outside the kitchen door thru a grant 
from the Trapp family. Funds will also be used from this 
grant to supplement what we as members of the 
congregation provide as donations to the pantry. There will 
also be some funds used from a Thrivent grant to provide 
staples for the pantry. You are encouraged (but not 
required) to bring a canned good or nonperishable item to 
the Ice Cream Social on Sunday Sept 12. Thanks to Scott 
and Lisa Schlagel and Cindy and Jim Monroe for leading 
this project. Contact them with any questions.



Pecans are coming! Pecans are coming! The Worship and 
Music committee will sell the popular Schermer pecans again 
this Fall. Instead of having a table set up inside the church, we 
will take orders for Dark Chocolate Pecans, Caramel Cluster 
Pecans and Cinnamon Glazed Pecans.

We will be trying something this year:  There were a few 
requests for the Plain Pecans which we had tried to sell a few 
years ago.  Since we were unable to sell the entire case of 24, 
we did not order again.  But this year, if we can get orders of at 
least 15 bags of the case, we will order again.  The plain are 
great for baking or roasting.  They do freeze well.

The $12 bags are perfect for holiday or hostess gifts or just 
plain munching. We will be ordering the first week of October 
for delivery at the end of October/early November. Make your 
list of who you need gifts for and please contact Barbara Oster 
(231-668-7038 or beo6475@yahoo.com) by October 3rd.

Y2A News:  Our next fundraiser, a Chili CookOff, was planned for October 31st.  Council 
had this event on their agenda in August, and they determined the Chili CookOff be 
cancelled.  Hopefully, things will improve in the future, and we will still be able to hold this 
popular event.

Stewardship Thought - Look back and thank God; look forward and trust God.

This stewardship thought came from the Home Touch publication that Bethlehem sends to 
our homebound members every week.

I think it makes the stewardship of all the things we have, including our time and talents, 
very simple.  We all are given equal amounts of time each day to use as we each 
determine.  We also are given talents, but they are different for each of us.  All are 
different but are equally good and useful.  We cannot add minutes or hours to our days 
because they are gifts from God and for them we can only be thankful.  Likewise with 
talents, we can't add to them but we can sharpen or refine them and show our 
thankfulness to God by using them as God would have us do.

When it comes to physical things, all the tangible things in our lives such as money, 
homes, cars, and property of all sorts with which God has richly blessed us, we have to 
look back and thank him.  We are guilty of thinking that all the things we have are ours 
because of our hard work.  No, we have them because God has generously given them to 
us to use, to enjoy and to share. 

What about tomorrow?  We need not worry about tomorrow.  We only need to look 
forward and trust God.



BLC’s Art & Craft Show has returned for 
2021. Mark your calendar for Nov. 6th.   The 
show will feature 50 local & original handcrafted 
artists and crafters.

BLC Book club continues to meet the 4th Tues of the 
month at 5:30 on ZOOM.  There is a change for the book for 
this month.  It will be “Educated” by Westover.  The book bag 
was available from the library so there are copies in a plastic 
bin outside the front door of church.  There are additional 
copies so if you need one, or want to be added to the ZOOM 
List contact Cindy Monroe at Cmonroe@chartermi.net..

A big thank you to all who turned in their Olesons’ receipts to Bethlehem. We 
just received a check from them for $179.90. So far this year, we have 
received $435.52 total from Olesons’ receipts. Please continue to turn in your 
Olesons’ receipts to Bethlehem. Thanks again.

STAR and Bulletin Deadlines
To be sure that your article or announcement is in STAR or Bulletin issue that you 
want, please note the following deadlines:  

STAR: by the third Wednesday of the month
Bulletin: by the Wednesday before each weekend 

Submission by email is preferred (admin@bethlehemtc.org) with either the word STAR 
or Bulletin in the subject line.  Please write exactly what you want in the article or 
announcement.  Be sure to include all pertinent information about your event, i.e. 
dates, time, location, etc. You can put it in the body of the email or as an attachment as 
a Word doc or .pdf.   Also, please include the month(s) for the STAR issue or the 
date(s) for the Bulletin issue that you need your article or announcement included.  If 
you have any questions, please contact Barbara Oster when she works in the office on 
Mondays.

Also note that if you want an announcement on the weekly PowerPoint, please send to 
annie.slabaugh@bethlehemtc.org.









Hospital Visits:  Please let the church office know if you are going 
into the hospital for a scheduled procedure or an emergency so  

Pastor Paul can visit you. 

Health Concerns*

Richard Fernholz, Nancy Smith, Tom & Lee Miller,
Margie Whitney, Ellie Tacke, Sue Allen,
Priscilla Thompson, Julie LaPeer, Dirk,

Alvin Kober,  Lynn Hoyt, Logan Goodson,
Jan Waisanen, Molly Eastman, John Stretlien,  

George Ammann, Russ Luttinen, Sherry,
Roy & Marilyn Dumond, Shawn Rivard, Brenda Denoyer,

Betty Evans, Patti McCracken, Jeffrey Hentschel, 
Robert & Carman Waters, Sharon Vanmeter

Traverse Manor: Margie Whitney
Boardman Lake Glens: Inge Thomas, Bill & Dee Springer
Samaritas (Acme):  Priscilla Thompson
Grand Traverse Pavilions: Roy Dumond

BLC’s PRAYER CHAIN is always seeking partners in prayer.  
More volunteers are needed for this crucial ministry.  

For more information or to set the Prayer Chain in motion, 
call Jan Stretlien @ 947-3265 or email jstretlien@gmail.com
*If you would like your name, or the name of a loved one, to appear 
on this list which appears here and in the weekly bulletin, please call 
the church office at 947-9880.

Are you checking for the latest BLC updates at: www.bethlehemtc.org?

You saw Norm and others take the photos...be sure you see them at www.bethlehemtc.org!

Good News...and great news...at www.bethlehemtc.org...

http://www.bethlehemtc.org/
http://www.bethlehemtc.org/


BLC Contacts
PLEASE NOTE SEVERAL ADDRESS UPDATES

Church Office
Pastor Paul Busekist paul.busekist@bethlehemtc.org

Admin. Asst. Rebecca Eaton admin@bethlehemtc.org

Admin. Aide Barbara Oster admin@bethlehemtc.org

Bookkeeper, Phil  Anderson                              bookkeeper@bethlehemtc.org

, Music Director

Annie Slabaugh, Youth & Outreach Director  annie.slabaugh@bethlehemtc.org

Website                                                                www.bethlehemtc.org

Church Council

Mark McPherson, President president.council@bethlehemtc.org

Maureen Bauer, Vice President vicepresident.council@bethlehemtc.org

Gail Goldsmith, Secretary secretary.council@bethlehemtc.org

Leonard Graf, Treasurer treasurer.council@bethlehemtc.org

Jim Monroe, Financial Sec.                      financialsecretary.council@bethlehemtc.org

Jim Hinds, Christian Care Giving christiancaregiving.committee@bethlehemtc.org

Leonard Graf, Christian Ed. christianeducation.committee@bethlehemtc.org

Laura Hahn, Fellowship fellowship.committee@bethlehemtc.org

Cindy Monroe, Membership/Evangelism membershipevangelism.committee@bethlehemtc.org

,  Property property.committee@bethlehemtc.org

Maureen Bauer, Personnel personnel.committee@bethlehemtc.org

Scott Farley, Stewardship stewardship.committee@bethlehemtc.org

Denice Bossardet, Worship and Music worshipmusic.committee@bethlehemtc.org

Paul Wiemerslage,  Youth/Y2A youth.committee@bethlehemtc.org

Pastor Paul Busekist paul.busekist@bethlehemtc.org

If you have an interest in serving on any of the above Committees,

Please contact the Committee Chairperson(s).

mailto:paul.busekist@bethlehemtc.org
mailto:admin@bethlehemtc.org
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mailto:membershipevangelism.committee@bethlehemtc.org
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Monthly donation:  1/16 page $25; 1/8 $50; 1/4 $80.   Pay for a year in full---get 1 Month Free
Questions???  Please contact Barbara Wright 231-735-3227 or mzbright9006@yahoo.com or Renae 
Wells at 616-204-8900 or wellsrenae17411@gmail.com.  Make checks payable to BLC…put Renae 
Wells name on envelope.

mailto:mzbright9006@yahoo.com
mailto:wellsrenae17411@gmail.com


Bethlehem Lutheran Church (ELCA)
1050 Peninsula Drive
Traverse City, MI 49686
www.bethlehemtc.org
231.947.9880

WELCOME BACK to all 
who feel comfortable!!!J

Shalom, and do not be afraid.

http://www.bethlehemtc.org/

